
VSBPE 
Date: January 10, 2023 
Item: Champlain College Math Programs Two-Year Report 
 
ITEM: Shall the VSBPE approve of Champlain College’s Two-Year Report for their 
secondary and middle grades math programs and grant continued full approval until 
their next ROPA review in 2024? 
 

 

BACKGROUND:  
 
Champlain College had a ROPA review of its new math secondary and middle grades 
program in 2020 and was granted full approval pending satisfactory completion of a 
Two-Year Report in 2022. The report was submitted and reviewed by the AOE ROPA 
Coordinator and found to contain satisfactory evidence of meeting the concerns in the 
ROPA report from 2020. 
 
Normally, this would lead to full approval for five years, until the next ROPA review in 
the 7-year cycle. However, since many of the Champlain programs are integrated, it 
makes the most sense to review the math education programs in 2024 during 
Champlain’s full ROPA review, so that the ROPA schedule will be aligned for all 
programs (with the exception of the proposed new Computer Science Education 
program which is being reviewed in April 2023). 

AGENCY RECOMMENDED ACTION: 

That the VSBPE approve of Champlain College’s Two-Year Report for their secondary and 
middle grades math programs and grant continued full approval until their next ROPA 
review in 2024, pending receipt of the $500 Two-Year Report fee.  


